Minutes of the Board of Directors Meeting
Florida Coalition of Rail Passengers 

Lakeland Terrace Hotel

Lakeland, Florida

February 27, 2010

Board Members Present:





Advisory Board Members Present:
Steve Sayles, St. Petersburg (President, FCRP)


George Diller, Titusville

Jackson McQuigg, Atlanta, GA (Secretary, FCRP)




John Thomas, DeLand





Members Present:

Andy Healy, Orlando





Janet Jones, Lakeland

Edgar Jones, Lakeland





Tim Mack, Jacksonville

John McQuigg, Tampa

Board Members Absent:

Barb Thomas, DeLand (Treasurer, FCRP)

Bob Stewart, Ft. Myers
Ken Burbach, Ft. Myers
1.  Call to Order. Following lunch, the meeting was called to order by FCRP President Steve Sayles at 1:05 PM.

2.  Resignation of Jason Sanford from FCRP Vice Presidency and Board. Jackson McQuigg reported that he had received a Facebook message from Board Member Jason Sanford indicating Jason’s desire to resign from the FCRP Board of Directors and Vice Presidency. Jason indicated that, as a full time college student, he did not presently have the time or resources to continue on as an FCRP officer.
The Board unanimously passed a resolution thanking Jason for his service to the organization, noting his longtime efforts on behalf of FCRP and rail advocacy on issues such as the resumption of Amtrak New Orleans-Florida service and the on-time performance of Amtrak trains in Florida.

3.  FCRP Membership Brochure. A discussion took place about the need for FCRP to have a new membership brochure or flyer. Jackson McQuigg promised to create one, which will be put on the FCRP website for easy copying and distribution. 

4.  Board Elections. Board elections are set to take place at the FCRP Spring Meeting of Members in Tampa on National Train Day, Saturday, May 8. 
Steve Sayles and Jackson McQuigg both agreed to send out an email to the FCRP membership, encouraging new candidates for the Board to come forward from the membership. It was generally agreed that the organization needs new energy in addition to the ongoing efforts of its longtime leaders. 
5.  Dues Renewal Notice. John Thomas reported that membership renewals have slowed to a trickle after an initial burst from the automatically generated reminder notices sent out by Wild Apricot. He suggested that he and Barb Thomas would be glad to send out printed dues reminders and stamped, self-addressed envelopes via U.S. Mail to the members who have not renewed. John McQuigg agreed to generate a form dues renewal letter, have it printed by our printer, and have it sent to John and Barb for distribution to lapsed members. 

6.  Treasurer’s Report. On behalf of Barb Thomas, John Thomas reported that there is $5,283.69 in FCRP’s account at Wachovia Bank.

7.  Goals for the Year Ahead. The Board of Directors agreed to take on the following as its grassroots goals for 2010: 1) continue to work for the resumption of Amtrak service New Orleans-Florida; 2) advocate for greater connectivity in FDOT’s plans for high speed rail. At present, there is no real connectivity between SunRail and the Tampa-Orlando segment of high speed rail, and absolutely no connectivity between high speed rail and Amtrak; and, 3) to encourage FDOT and Amtrak to initiate passenger train service over the Florida East Coast Railway (albeit not at the expense of other cities or towns in Florida).
8.   National Train Day is May 8. FCRP will again co-sponsor National Train Day at Tampa Union Station this year. The event will run from 12:00 PM-5:00 PM and will feature live music, displays from exhibitors, and Amtrak equipment on display. FCRP and NARP will jointly share a table at the event. It is hoped that FCRP can sign up new members from the event. 

FCRP’s Spring Meeting of Members, also to be held at Tampa Union Station, will precede the National Train Day events at 10:00 AM in the Stationmaster’s Room/Second Floor Conference Room at the building.

9.  Future of The Silver Rail Newsletter. The Board of Directors discussed the printed newsletter at great length. The website is now the primary means that FCRP uses to communicate with its members. In addition, the newsletter has been without a permanent editor for many years; the printed newsletter has been produced only sporadically since 2006 or so.
George Diller suggested that the organization change the format of the printed newsletter. Instead of the current newssheet, the newsletter could become an “annual report”-style newsletter to members. Emails and The Silver Rail Blog at www.fcrprail.org would take the place of the newssheet. 

The Board agreed with George’s suggestion, meaning that the printed newsletter will shift to a yearly “annual report”-style publication.

10.  Adjournment. The meeting was adjourned at 2:10 PM.
